Shutford Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday 13th September 2023 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall

The meeting commenced at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs: Helen Nixseaman (Chair), George Reynolds, Chris Hall, Stephen Barnes, and David Best, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer. Two members of the public attended the meeting.
	23/038
	Apologies for Absence: Cllrs Ashley Taylor & Lynne Parsons

	23/039
	Co-option of new councillor – Alison Hughes was co-opted as a councillor following the resignation of Paul Huewen.


	23/040

	Declarations of Interest: None

	23/041
	Minutes of the last meeting: It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 12th July 2023 were a correct record (unanimous) and signed by the Chairman.


	23/042

	Matters arising from the minutes: The actions list was reviewed and updated.

	23/043
23/043/1
23/043/2
23/043/3
23/033/4
23/043/5

	Parish Matters:
Footpath 346/18 from Ivy Lane to the Allotments – This has been reported to OCC as dangerous at the top where it is steep especially when wet. The clerk is meeting with Tracy Sutton, OCC footpaths officer, on Monday 18th September and will discuss this. It is also very overgrown with nettles and there are two piles of tree cuttings (one at the bottom and one near the top). It was agreed that the clerk will contact the householders who may have left these.
Registration of Pub as an Asset of Community Value – CDC has confirmed the listing of The George and Dragon Inn as an Asset of Community Value and advised that the Land Registry must be informant. It was agreed that the clerk would check with CDC whether they or the PC need to advise the Land Registry.
OCC Transport Grant – It was agreed that there was no demand for this currently, but this would be reviewed annually.
Electric Vehicle Charging – OCC has asked Parish Councils to advise if they are interested in electric vehicle charging points. OCC will then try to obtain a grant from central government. It was agreed that the PC would express and interest to OCC.
Allotments – Cllr Lynne Parsons has kindly agreed to take over responsibility for the allotments from Paul Huewen. The allotment rents are due imminently. It was agreed that there will be no increase in the rents. Allotment holders will be asked if there are any areas of improvement required (possibly repairs to the big shed).


	23/044
23/034/1
23/034/2
	Finance: 
Accounts – The accounts to 1st September 2023 had been circulated prior to the meeting. Allotment Reserves are currently £137.
Bank Balances – The bank balances on 1st September were £13,865.51.


	23/045
23/045/1
	Correspondence:
Maintenance of Flower Tub at Jaime Corner – A volunteer is required to maintain a tub at Jaime Corner. Please would any residents interested in taking this over contact the clerk.


	23/046
23/046/1
23/046/2


	Planning

23/01256/F – Horseshoe Barn – renovation of converted stables – The PC has no objections.
Cherwell Local Plan 2040 – This is expected to go to consultation imminently.


	23/047
23/047/1
23/047/2
23/047/3

23.047/4
	Any Other Business:
Asset Register – It was agreed that Cllr George Reynolds would assist the clerk to update this.
Signs by dog poo bags – These are faded and it was agreed that the PC would replace these.
Pop up Bar – This was a great success and another date is being sought to have this visit the village. This will probably be outside the Village Hall which could be used if it is cold.

White Lines at the Plain Road junction – These have faded and vehicles have been observed pulling out without giving way to other vehicles. It was agreed that the clerk will ask Highways to repaint the lines.


The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 8h November 2023 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.45pm
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


